

19th July 2017

Commissioner
Mr Ron Yuryevich
Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley
Coolibah Drive
Kununurra WA 6743

By Email:

Dear Ron

Re: Tourism House

Kununurra Visitor Centre has recently formed a subcommittee to start planning for the future of the visitor centre beyond 2018.

As our current lease with Australia's North West expires on 29th December 2018, it is difficult for us to make plans past this date without knowing what future Tourism House holds for the Kununurra Visitor Centre.

We would like to commence proceedings into securing tenancy in Tourism House with the Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley as soon as possible.

We acknowledge the existing lease has a further 17 months to run, however our need for planning has commenced and your assistance in working with us to see a favorable outcome for KVC and SWEK is appreciated.

Yours faithfully

Vivienne McEvoy General Manager

Cc: Carl Askew - CEO

